MINUTES OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday, November 1st, 2016 at 7:30pm at the Community Centre 
Those in Attendance
Colin Sharp




Chair
Phil  Hart




Vice Chair 
Ian Matten




President and Trustee
Paul Wavell




Lettings Secretary
Colin Cavey




Committee member
Nick van Hear




Committee member
David Penwarden



Trustee
Arnold Harpin



Treasurer
Lorin Watt




Secretary
1. Apologies:  Andrew Benfield (Trustee), Nick Brooks (Committee member), Devendra Khimding (Nepalese Representative), Terry Pike (Committee member).
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 26th of September 2016 were read and agreed.
3. Matters Arising:
a. Brewster Cup: Ran and Man Limbu are to be advised that the Cup will be awarded at the AGM. Colin will arrange for the cup to be engraved post-AGM.
b. Asbestos:  The council confirmed the plot 9 shed contains asbestos and advised LRRHAA should pay to remove it. The Chair has expressed disagreement on this point. Next episode TBA.
c. Rubbish in the Hedge: Oxford City street cleaners responded within 24-hours to the request to clear rubbish thrown in the hedge.  Good response.
d. Metal barricades on Plot 65 have been made more conspicuous with white paint.
e.    Solar panel:  Arnold reckons a larger panel is required for the shop.  NFA 
for the time being.
f.    Waiting list:  Paul advises no one is currently waiting for a plot and that 

       2-3 are available.
4. 2015/16 Accounts and 2016/17 Budget Proposal. Arnold distributed copies of and took the Committee through the re-worked 2016/17 budget and the 2015/16 accounts ready for auditing and presentation at the AGM.  A note will be added itemising funds in the capital-replacement pot.

5.   Water Project.  A grant of £450 has been approved following the Chair’s

      re-submission of a request black-holed by the Parks’ Dept earlier. Phil is working 

      on a plan and costings.  A larger gauge pipe needs to be installed between the 

      incoming and the shop. Arnold will check the lower line of piping. When he     

      identified the leak, Arnold noticed that unsecured standpipes are vulnerable and Phil 

      will survey them and advise of any needing additional support. The Working 

      Party on November 20th may have to start digging.
6.   AGM Agenda and Annex.  The agenda has now been finalised and the Secretary received no requests for additional items to be addressed.  Six names have been nominated for the five Committee posts.  A ballot will take place at the AGM.  It is for consideration at the 2017 AGM that the number of Committee members be reviewed.   The Agenda, annex, list of nominations, balance sheet and budget will be e-mailed in advance of the meeting and placed on the noticeboard.  Copies of the Rules, Constitution and Minutes of the 2015 AGM are available on the website www.lrrhaa.org.
AOB:
· The communal bonfire area is now at the bottom of the willow area
· Phil pointed out that (1) the new metal sign will need to be fixed
       securely to the gate and (2) the gate should not carry too much
       weight

· The plan for a master list of plots is in progress

· The float in the container will be discontinued, as it is redundant in the absence of  a Field Secretary.  The only cash in the container will be that for taken in donations for use of the mower and strimmer.
The Chairman thanked trustee David Penwarden on behalf of the LRRHAA for 36 years service and also Committee Members Terry Pike and Nick Brooks, who will not be standing for election 2016/17.
Date of the next meeting 7.30pm on Monday 12 December in the Community Centre.
Committee members are requested to arrive at 19:00 for the 19:30 AGM on November 8th
